

Dear Mr. Williams,

I want to express my sincere gratitude for your company's assistance during the largest Inaugural Party in the history of inside events. On many occasions you were challenged with the safety and security of high profile events such as the Texas Black Tie and Boots Presidential Inaugural Ball and The Jewish Federation both with more than 15,000 attendees. Many of the attendees and performers were among the Nations' most notable and recognizable people. The extremely large number of dignitaries and high profile guests were of great concern. It is without a doubt that the success of these events were made largely in part from an incident free night due to the security measures put in place by ICS under the direction of Carl Williams. Your staff's professionalism and demeanor met with comments such as "I cannot tell when the Secret Service protection ends and the ICS protection begins." Comments such as this echoed throughout the event. I can only say that I look forward to working with you and your staff again in the near future. If there is anything I can ever do please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Derrick Lockhart

Director of Loss Prevention

Marriott Wardman Park Hotel